

## St. John's CEVA Primary School

Victory Road, Ipswich IP4 4LE Telephone: (01473) 727554

E-mail: office@st-johns.suffolk.sch.uk

www.st-johns.suffolk.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J. Betts B.Ed. (Hons)



May 2022

Dear Parent,

## St John's School Internet Permission Form

As part of the school's Information and Communication Technology (ICT) programme we offer pupils at St John's supervised access to the Internet. In Key Stage 1 this will be as a whole class led by the teacher. Before being allowed to use the Internet however, all pupils must obtain parental permission and we would ask you to sign and return the enclosed form as evidence of your approval and acceptance of the school rules on this matter.

Access to the Internet will enable pupils to explore thousands of libraries and databases, and obtain pictures and information, while in Key Stage 2 they will also exchange messages with other Internet users throughout the world, and fully utilise the school website. Families should be aware that some material accessible via the Internet might contain items that are offensive, or conflict with the Christian principles of our school. Controls are therefore in place to ensure as far as possible that our pupils do not gain access to these materials, and we believe that the benefits to pupils from access to the Internet, in the form of information resources and opportunities for collaboration, exceed any disadvantages.

During school, teachers will guide pupils towards appropriate materials as set out in the school policy, although, in Class R, most of the Internet access will be done as a class rather than individually. Outside of school, we would expect the families of our pupils to bear the same responsibility for such guidance in the use of the Internet as they exercise with information sources such as television, telephones, movies, and radio.

We would be grateful if you could read the attached guidelines and then complete the permission form that follows.

Yours sincerely.

Mrs J Betts Headteacher















## **Pupil Guidelines for Internet use**

Pupils are responsible for good behaviour on the Internet just as they are in school.

The Internet is provided for pupils to conduct research and communicate with others. Parents' permission is required.

Teachers will review files and communications to ensure that users are using the system responsibly.

All files stored on servers or disks are accessible by teachers.

During school, teachers will guide pupils towards appropriate materials. Outside of school, families bear responsibility for such guidance, as they would with information sources such as television, telephones, movies, radio and other materials.

Please treat the computers with respect.

Never give any personal information on the Internet. An e-mail address is available for use in school, with teacher permission.

Parent Signature
Name of Pupil
Home Telephone
Date



and media.













